Regular Monthly Meeting April 9,1998

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held, Thursday, April 9, 1998, 4:00 p.m. at the Shenango Township Municipal Building, with Supervisors Richard Schweinsberg, Andrew Piccuta and Rick Flora in attendance.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the March 12, 1998 meeting.

A letter of thanks was read from Anthony DeCarbo.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Rick Flora to accept the resignation of Art Zarone from the Shenango Township Planning Commission.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Rick Flora to appoint Clint Garver to the position of full-time police officer.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Rick Flora to appoint David Lough to a part-time police officer.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Rick Flora to appoint Richard Zarone to the Shenango Township Planning Commission.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Rick Flora to pay the general fund bills.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Rick Flora to pay the sewer fund bills.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Rick Flora to grant sewer credits to the following: 1 Credit to Wellhausen, 710 Woodlane Lane; 1 Credit to Bauchannan, Woodlane Lane; 1 Credit to Graziani 1203 Brrokshire Drive.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Rick Flora accept the Philip & Teri Julian Subdivision, Contingent upon satisfaction of review items by the Lawrence County Planning Commission.

Clean Up Day was announced for 25th of April.

The Police Report was read.

Public Comment:

Mr. Oran Allen asked the status of the turning arrow on Rt 65, and the Residency Ordinance. Mr Allen also stated that 4 wheelers were running on the road again.

Mr. Bill Alexander, asked why the requirements for the Chief of Police position included ten years experience.

Mr. Gene Pavia, asked that a speed limit sign be placed on Cascade Blvd. Questioned putting road material on Alverretta Blvd an unordained road and Mr. Pavia also stated he feels the fees are too high for Clean Up Day.

Mr. Philip Julian, asked if a hidden driveway sign could be placed on Rt 65 near his driveway.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Rick Flora to adjourn.